	FACILITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION

	District I Agricultural Education Program Advisor - Aaron Leary

	SUMMARY OF October, 2008 ACTIVITIES 

	

	I. On Site Technical Assistance  --   6 Schools   3 Principals  1 Superintendents

	  

	Chadwick-Milledgeville                             Paw Paw                                Scales Mound

Kewanee                                                   Rock Island                            Stockton

	

	II. On Site Technical Assistance -- Ag. Literacy Coordinator -- 0

	

	III. Workshops/In-Services/Presentations Conducted -- 

	

	·  Website Revision Meeting – Illinois FFA Center – Springfield, IL

	

	IV. Meetings/Conventions/Conferences Attended -- 

	

	· FCAE Staff Meeting – Illinois FFA Center – Springfield, IL
· Beginning Advisors Workshop – Northfield Inn & Suites – Springfield, IL

· FCAE Conference Call

· NASAE Conference – Westin Hotel – Indianapolis, IN
· National FFA Convention – Indiana Convention Center – Indianapolis, IN

· Professional Development Committee Conference Call 

	

	V.  Other Activities -- 

	

	· Completed state monthly reports

· Developed and posted List-serve emails
· Returned emails, phone calls and other office correspondence

· Organized office and office materials 
· Completed other various office duties

· Mailed EFE System Directors IFGA budget letters
· Prepared for Website Revision meeting

· Developed & finalized website revision RFP

· Contacted website/database hosting companies

	

	VI.  Miles Traveled  -- 2270

	

	VII. Comments/Observations --

	

	The website revision process has been quite the time consuming task. I feel we should be able to find a company able to host the website. I just hope we will be able to afford it. The Teach Ag campaign got off to a great start at National Convention. I hope we can get more buy in and feeling of urgency from the other players within Illinois Ag Ed. Especially when it comes to the retention of teachers. Unless we get the plate full of activities reduced for our teachers, we will never reduce the number of teachers we have leave the profession. 


